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Notes of the meeting held on Zoom 

28th March 2022
Present: 16
Welcome 
Zoe Eccles, as Chair, welcomed everyone. A short discussion considered ‘What’s going on for organisations?’ Top themes included:

· Funding-a lot of competition

· Impact and measurement:

· measuring positive outcomes

· highlighting the impact of everyone’s activity

· Ways to expand/extend work

· Reaching young people with disabilities

Five Ways to Wellbeing – Be Active
Alex had received a couple of suggestions for the Be Active Way to Wellbeing; there will be a request for suggestions so we can advertise everything the VCS do to support children and young people to Be Active. Discussion followed how expensive ‘Be Active’ can be and how sound, gongs, drumming, music, dance and playfulness are all important for wellbeing, not just sport. 
Rich Mix is currently linking with partners to hold a day for children and young people with morning activity around sports, and the afternoon with creative activity at Rich Mix. Rich Mix also now has a dedicated creative engagement space, on their first floor that will fit 10 people comfortably for sessions and can also function as a gallery. There was an open invitation for organisations that could use the space to run creative projects or to showcase work, or a place to host creative things to contact.
VSCYF Chair, Vice-Chair and VSCYF rep positions
Alex introduced the opportunities to be involved in representing the voluntary sector through VSCYF:
VSCYF Chair 
The current Chair will be stepping down from the role of Chair in July after 2 years. We will be looking for a replacement Chair; it’s a good opportunity to become more involved. 
VSCYF Vice-Chair
We will advertise the role of Vice-Chair next year so both positions are not vacant at the same time.
VSCYF Voluntary Sector Representatives
There are quite a few opportunities to be involved in what’s going on in Tower Hamlets or represent VSCYF. All opportunities come with support, training and induction from Alex. 
There is also the opportunity to be involved with ‘Stronger Together’ (see information share).
Attendees were asked to consider whether these roles would be something they are interested in, members discussed briefly in groups, feedback included:

· Major issue for voluntary sector organisations is time, many people are part-time, which makes it difficult to take on something additional.
· Do Reps have decision making power? Some Reps tend not to make decisions, but bring it back to VSCYF for decisions. It can be seen as a role to feed in and feedback as Reps are representing VSCYF organisations. It is hoped to get agendas etc in advance but still a challenge to gain responses in time. 

· Reps and chair meet to steer the content of the VSCYF agenda, it’s more of a collective space.

· More info would be good about representation, and clarity about the groups and their purpose.
Liaison, information exchange and current developments with Judith St John, Divisional Director, Commissioning and Culture, LBTH Children and Culture Directorate, including:

LBTH 22/23 budget 
Judith reported that there had been no budget reductions as a result of council tax being fixed this year. Judith’s division were successful at getting a £450,000 growth bid to enable them to run for activities for children and young people over the summer. Last year they focused on ‘bounce back to play’ as a result of Covid, this year they’d like to build on that, working closely with VCS colleagues to get a good spread of activity over the summer. 
Judith recognises the struggle to get core funding for organisations. She has been thinking about how we can change the way they do their commissioning/contracts to enable smaller groups to be at the table. She reflected that it isn’t straightforward, and that the key thing she is thinking about is how do we grow capacity to enable groups to be ready when commissioning comes. It was reflected that no longer having core funding prevents organisations playing a role in the wider picture, including coming to meetings like this Forum. 
Re-procurement of leisure services management contract 

Judith explained that GLL currently has the contract for managing the leisure services in Tower Hamlets, with a basket of providers that also have parts of the contract. They will re-procure the service for 2024, and are considering how to be innovative with what the contract can cover. would like the contract not just to focus on sports, but intend it to focus on wellness. This would not just be physical wellbeing but mental wellbeing and the physical connection to support this. They are therefore going to be enabling conversations to consider wellness and how physical activity and sport can sustain it. 
If organisations have something to offer, how does this feed into process? Opportunities are being considered, e.g. a nearby borough has a wellness area in leisure centres; they are open to exploring what would be feasible and where and how.
How to establish good progression routes and connect to voluntary sector organisations who might have children with talent, especially if cost-free?  This has potential, it also would need to be established with schools too as there is a lot of work going on in schools too. It was also highlighted the importance of having connections with, for example, big football foundations too.

Free school meals/food poverty

Judith asked whether VSCYF members were seeing increased need linked to the impact of inflation/cost of living. There were reflections that food banks are increasingly needed, especially those that are open to all. There is concern that families are not yet talking about the situation, and that there may be a sudden surge; we are seeing people who were not previously vulnerable becoming vulnerable. LBTH are looking wherever they can for resources/support/funding so that no one falls through the net.
The following resources were mentioned:

‘Good to go’ app https://toogoodtogo.co.uk/en-gb/ 
Fareshare https://fareshare.org.uk/ 
Hello Fresh donate excess food bags
Holiday Activities and Food programme (HAF) - for the Easter holidays the list of activities with food was here: https://www.towerhamlets.gov.uk/lgnl/health__social_care/health_and_medical_advice/Coronavirus/Schools/Healthy-Holidays.aspx 
WEN’s website lists where to find food in Tower Hamlets:

https://www.wen.org.uk/2020/03/30/https-www-wen-org-uk-2020-03-30-information-on-local-response-to-covid-19/ 
LCF (Local Community Fund) update 
The Grants Determination sub-committee has agreed to extend the LCF funding to September 2023 to allow time for funding priorities to be set. See item 6.4: https://democracy.towerhamlets.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?CId=812&MId=12392&Ver=4 

ICS (Integrated Commissioning System) developments
The CCG has changed to operating at a North East London (NEL) level (incorporating 8 NEL boroughs). Current developments are exploring what might be better at NEL level rather than in individual boroughs, for example joined up thinking how we support children, young people and families with autism. The ICS developments might mean opportunities for the VCS and the next Health and Wellbeing Forum meeting on 28th April will focus on these opportunities.
Follow up on ‘Stronger Together’

The Stronger Together meetings with Children’s Services will focus on how to better work on our priorities, how to work better together around commissioning and also to get funding in to the borough, and how to engage children, young people and families better in the whole process. The first meeting will be a one hour slot, to start the process off and consider how to take meetings forward. We will look at some of the contracts coming up, also some of priorities and themes we can work on together with the view to getting more funding in to the borough to VCS organisations but working better stronger together. The information will be sent out by email with a form to register interest and commitment to attending all meetings where possible.
Working with schools
Alex continues to present to secondary school leaders, and has some useful feedback from those she has met so far. Alex proposes setting up a separate meeting to consider next steps.
Family Hub Approach for Tower Hamlets

A process to consider what a Family Hub Approach would look like for Tower Hamlets has begun. We are starting by considering what we want in Tower Hamlets for families at the event on 31st March; further events will enable everyone to be part of the process.

Future planning, agenda items for next meeting 

The next meeting will be in June.[image: image2.png]
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